Frequently Asked Questions

I do not need such a large cart. What are my options?

You are not required to place your trash and recycling for collection every week. You may
choose to use the service every other week, or every month, as it suits you. Remember to check
the calendar to see when recycling will be collected.

| have a long or steep driveway. What are my options to safely transport the carts to the curb?
You have the following options:

1. Request the smaller carts (see above)

2. Purchase a "Tow-A-Bin" to facilitate wheeling the carts using your car (no hitch required,
see www.tow-a-bin.com). The Town will have a limited supply of these at a reduced cost
on a first-come, first-serve basis. Please call the Town Hall at 262.675.6009 x101 to
request one. Tow-A-Bin Instructions available here.

3. Create a space at the end of your driveway to store the carts permanently. They must be
at least 30 feet from the roadway, and be aware that if they land in the road and get
damaged, you will be responsible for replacement cost.

What if my garbage doesn’t fit in the cart in any given week?

With the previous contract, Veolia (now Advanced Disposal) was very accommodating in
collecting trash that went above the 2-bag per household limit. The 95 gallon carts are intended
to increase the amount of garbage that can be collected, but there may be times when you have
additional trash that won’t fit. Advanced Disposal will only collect trash and recycling that fits
inside the carts with the lids closed. If you have additional items, you must wait until the next
collection day or take them to Advanced Disposal’s facility on North River Road for disposal (a
fee will apply).

What can I do if | have a disability that makes it impossible for me to wheel the carts to the curb?

The Town of Trenton and Advanced Disposal will work together to grant hardship exemptions
on a case-by-case basis.

The wheels on my cart broke off. What do | do?

The wheels on the carts are designed to pop off under stress, without damaging the carts. If the
wheels on your trash or recycling cart come off, please notify the Town Clerk at 262.675.6009
x101 or clerk@townoftrenton.info. Advanced Disposal will repair the wheels if the cart is easily
accessible and in plain view.

Why did the Town move to this system?

Bag service was no longer being offered as a long-term solution, and the cost savings with the
new automated service was significant. The Town decided that the residents of the Town would
want to continue with curbside collection (rather than give it up altogether) and after much
deliberation, using a committee made up of Town residents, this was the ultimate decision.
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